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The Corporation of the 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan 

June 28, 2024 

Via Email: david.piccinico@pc.ola.org 

Hon. David Piccini M.P.P. 
Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development 
117 Peter Street 
Port Hope, ON 
L1A 1C5 

Dear Minister Piccini: 

Re: Regulations for the Importation and Safe Use of Lithium-ion Batteries 

I am writing today to bring to your attention a matter of significant importance to the 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan, regarding the importation and safe use of 
lithium-ion batteries. 

At the June 17, 2024 Council Meeting the Fire Chief of the Township of Otonabee-South 
Monaghan made a presentation to Council on the dangers presented by lithium-ion 
batteries. The Fire Chief was reporting back from attending the Charged For Life 
Symposium presented by the Office of the Fire Marshal. 

During the presentation, the Fire Chief stressed that the increased importation and use 
of non-Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) aftermarket batteries is presenting a 
significant increase in fire and explosion, putting citizens and responding personnel in 
danger. These after market batteries are not Underwriter Laboratories of Canada (ULC) 
certified but can be imported into Canada without any associated regulations. 

Unlicensed persons and locations can store and modify lithium-ion batteries in our 
communities without regulations, providing dangerous conditions within a community. 
Charging these batteries within the home or multi-unit dwellings can result in larger fires 
with grave results. 

Email: info@osmtownship.ca Telephone: 705.295.6852 Facsimile 705.295.6405 
P.O. Box 70 20 Third St Keene, ON K0L 2G0 

Visit our website at www.osmtownship.ca or follow us on Twitter @OSMTownship 
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As Canada becomes more aware of Green Energy solutions, these batteries are used more 
often, increasing the danger to our communities. We support the Ontario Fire Marshal’s 
program to educate citizens on the danger associated with lithium-ion batteries and 
encourage every municipality to actively promote safe practices for the use of lithium-ion 
batteries. 

We also call upon all levels of government to enact regulations for the importation, sale, 
storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion batteries. 

Thank you in advance for your attention to this very critical issue, and I look forward to 
your prompt consideration and support. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me or our Fire Chief if you require any additional 
information. 

Yours truly, 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan 

Joe Taylor, Mayor 

Cc: MP, Philip Lawrence 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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County of Frontenac 

2069 Battersea Rd. 
Glenburnie, ON K0H 1S0 

T: 613.548.9400 
F: 613.548.8460 

Sent Via Email 2 July 2024 

Hon. Justin Trudeau (Prime Minister of Canada) 
Hon. Sean Fraser (Federal Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities) 
Hon. Doug Ford (Premier of Ontario) 
Hon. Kinga Surma (Ontario Minister of Infrastructure) 
Hon. Paul Calandra (Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing) 
Scott Reid, MP (Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston) 
Mark Gerretsen, MP (Kingston and the Islands) 
John Jordan, MPP (Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston) 
Ted Hsu, MPP (Kingston and the Islands) 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) 
Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (EOWC) 
Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and Housing 
Corporation 
All Ontario Municipalities 

Re: Frontenac County Council Meeting – June 19, 2024 – Support for the 
Implementation of Sustainable Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural 
Municipalities 

Please be advised that the Council of the County of Frontenac, at its regular meeting 
held June 19, 2024, passed the following resolution, being Motions, Notice of Which has 
Been Given, clause a): 

Motions, Notice of Which has Been Given 

a) Support for the Implementation of Sustainable Infrastructure Funding 
for Small Rural Municipalities 

Motion #: 114-24 Moved By: Deputy Warden Vandewal 
Seconded By: Councillor Leonard 

Be It Resolved That the correspondence from Hastings County and the Township of 
Stirling-Rawdon calling on the Provincial and Federal Governments to implement 
sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural municipalities be received; 
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County of Frontenac Support for the Implementation of Sustainable Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural 
Municipalities Page 2 of 2 

And Further That Council of the County of Frontenac supports the establishment of an 
intergovernmental working group which would include a member of the Eastern Ontario 
Wardens Caucus, to develop a plan on how to deal with the impending debt dilemma 
facing small rural municipalities; 

And Further That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Right Honourable Justin 
Trudeau, Prime Minister, the Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing 
Infrastructure and Communities, Romy Bowers, President and CEO of Canada 
Mortgage and Housing Corporation, the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, the 
Honourable Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure, the Honourable Paul Calandra, 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Scott Reid, MP, Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston, 
Mark Gerretsen, MP, Kingston and the Islands, John Jordan, MPP, Lanark-Frontenac-
Kingston, Ted Hsu, MPP, Kingston and the Islands, AMO, ROMA, EOWC and all 
municipalities in Ontario. 

Carried 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
613-548-9400, ext. 302 or via email at jamini@frontenaccounty.ca. 

Yours Truly, 

Jannette Amini, Dipl.M.M., M.A. CMO 
Manager of Legislative Services/Clerk 

Copy: File 

2069 Battersea Road, Glenburnie, ON K0H 1S0 

T: 613.548.9400  |  F: 613.548.8460 |  frontenaccounty.ca 
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Corporate Services Department 
Legislative Services 

Sent by Email 

July 3, 2024 

The Honourable Sylvia Jones 
Minister of Health 
College Park, 5th Floor, 
777 Bay St 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 
sylvia.jones@ontario.ca 

Subject: Corr. 18-24 
Nicole Martin, CAO/Clerk, Town of Amaranth 
Re: Resolution on Water Testing Services for Private Drinking Water 

The Council of The Corporation of the City of Pickering considered the above matter at a Meeting 
held on June 24, 2024 and adopted the following resolution: 

1. That Corr. 18-24 from Nicole Martin, CAO/Clerk, Town of Amaranth, dated May 16, 2024, 
regarding Resolution on Water Testing Services for Private Drinking Water, be received 
and endorsed; and, 

2. That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of 
Health, the Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks, 
the Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, M.P.P. Pickering-Uxbridge, Durham Region Public 
Health, and all Ontario municipalities. 

A copy of the original correspondence is attached for your reference. 

Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned at 
905.420.4660, extension 2019. 

Yours truly, 

Susan Cassel 
City Clerk 

Pickering Civic Complex | One The Esplanade | Pickering, Ontario L1V 6K7 Page 6 of 22
T. 905.420.4611 | F. 905.420.9685 | Toll Free 1.866.683.2760 | clerks@pickering.ca | pickering.ca 
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Corr. 18-24 July 3, 2024 

Page 2 of 2 

Encl. 

SC:am 

Copy: The Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks; 
The Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, M.P.P. Pickering-Uxbridge; 
Durham Region Public Health 
All Ontario Municipalities 

Chief Administrative Officer 
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Attachment 
Corr. 18-24 

374028 6TH LINE  AMARANTH ON    L9W 0M6 

May 16, 2024 Sent Via Email 

Re: Resolution on Water Testing Services for Private Drinking Water 

At its regular meeting of Council held on May 15, 2024, the Township of Amaranth 
Council passed the following resolution concerning Water Testing Services for Private 
Drinking Water. 

Resolution #: 5 

Moved by: G. Little 

Seconded by: A. Stirk 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 

Whereas the Ontario Auditor General's annual report on public health from 

December 2023 indicates that Public Health Ontario is proposing the phasing-out 

of free provincial water testing services for private drinking water; and 

Whereas free private drinking water testing services has played a pivotal role in 

safeguarding public health, particularly in rural communities, including the entire 

Township of Amaranth, that rely predominantly on private drinking water; and 

Whereas the removal of free private drinking water testing could lead to a 

reduction in testing, potentially increasing the risk of waterborne diseases in 

these vulnerable populations; and 

Whereas the tragic events in Walkerton, Ontario underscored the critical 

importance of safe drinking water. 

Now Therefore Be It Resolved that The Township of Amaranth hereby requests 

that the Province reconsider and ultimately decide against the proposed phasing-

out of free private drinking water testing services. 

Further Be It Resolved that this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities, 

Minister of Environment Conservation and Parks, Minister of Health, Wellington 

Dufferin Guelph Public Health Unit, and MPP Sylvia Jones. 

CARRIED 
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Please do not hesitate to contact the office if you require any further information on this 
matter. 

Yours truly, 

Nicole Martin, Dipl. M.A. 
CAO/Clerk 

CC: 
Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Minister of Health 
Wellington Dufferin Public Health Unit 
MPP Sylvia Jones 
All Ontario Municipalities 

TOWNSHIP OF AMARANTH 
519-941-1007 519-941-1802 

AMARANTH.CA Page 9 of 22 
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July 3, 2024 

Hon. Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
Email: premier@ontario.ca 

Dear Honourable Doug Ford, 

RE: Support of Resolution – Provincial Regulations Needed to Restrict Keeping of 
Non-native (“exotic”) Wild Animals 

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of Leamington, at 
its meeting held Tuesday, June 25, 2024 enacted the following resolution: 

No. C-138-24 

That Council for the Municipality of Leamington support the resolution from St. 
Catherines regarding the need for provincial regulations to restrict the keeping of Non-
native wild animals. 

Abbie Marchildon, Council and Committee Coordinator 

Truly, Yours 

Attached: St. Catherines Resolution 

cc: The Hon. Michael Kerzner, Solicitor General 
The Hon. Graydon Smith, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry 
Dave Epp, MP 
Trevor Jones, MPP 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario 
(AMCTO) 
Municipal Law Enforcement Officers’ Association of Ontario (MLEAO) 
All Municipalities of Ontario 
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April 23, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
1 Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca 

Re: Provincial Regulations Needed to Restrict Keeping of Non-native ("exotic") Wild 
Animals 
Our File 35.11.2 

Dear Premier Ford, 

At its meeting held on April 8, 2024, St. Catharines City Council approved the following 
motion: 

WHEREAS Ontario has more private non-native (“exotic”) wild animal keepers, 
roadside zoos, mobile zoos, wildlife exhibits and other captive wildlife operations 
than any other province; and 

WHEREAS the Province of Ontario has of yet not developed regulations to 
prohibit or restrict animal possession, breeding, or use of non-native (“exotic”) wild 
animals in captivity; and 

WHEREAS non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can pose very serious human health 
and safety risks, and attacks causing human injury and death have occurred in 
the province; and 

WHEREAS the keeping of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can cause poor 
animal welfare and suffering, and poses risks to local environments and wildlife; 
and 

WHEREAS owners of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can move from one 
community to another even after their operations have been shut down due to 
animal welfare or public health and safety concerns; and 

WHEREAS municipalities have struggled, often for months or years, to deal with 
non-native (“exotic”) wild animal issues and have experienced substantive 
regulatory, administrative, enforcement and financial challenges; and 
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WHEREAS the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Association of 
Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO) and the 
Municipal Law Enforcement Officers' Association (MLEOA) have indicated their 
support for World Animal Protection’s campaign for provincial regulations of non-
native (“exotic”) wild animals and roadside zoos in letters to the Ontario Solicitor 
General and Ontario Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of St. Catharines hereby petitions 
the provincial government to implement provincial regulations to restrict the 
possession, breeding, and use of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals and license 
zoos in order to guarantee the fair and consistent application of policy throughout 
Ontario for the safety of Ontario’s citizens and the non-native (“exotic”) wild animal 
population; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution will be forwarded to all 
municipalities in Ontario for support, the Premier of Ontario, Ontario Solicitor 
General, Ontario Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry, MPP Jennie 
Stevens, MPP Sam Oosterhoff, MPP Jeff Burch, AMO, AMCTO, and MLEAO. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of the City Clerk at extension 1524. 

Kristen Sullivan, City Clerk 
Legal and Clerks Services, Office of the City Clerk 
:av 

cc: The Honourable Michael S. Kerzner, Solicitor General 
The Honourable Graydon Smith, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry 
Local MPPs 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO) 
Municipal Law Enforcement Officers’ Association of Ontario (MLEAO) 
All Municipalities of Ontario 
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Ministry of Ministère des 
Municipal Affairs and Housing Affaires municipales et du Logement 

Planning Policy Branch Direction des politiques d'aménagement 
777 Bay Street, 13th Floor 777, rue Bay, 13e étage 
Toronto ON M5G 2E5 Toronto ON M5G 2E5 
Tel. 416-585-6014 Tél. 416-585-6014 

Date: July 3, 2024 

Subject: Planning Act and Development Charges Act Regulations related to the 
Cutting Red Tape to Build More Homes Act, 2024 (Bill 185) 

I am writing to provide an update on regulations under the Planning Act and 
Development Charges Act, 1997 related to the Cutting Red Tape to Build More Homes 
Act, 2024. 

The Planning Act and Development Charges Act, 1997 regulations came into effect on 
July 1, 2024. 

Changes made include: 

• modernizing public notice requirements and providing municipalities with the 
ability to provide notice in respect of the above matters on a municipal website if 
there is no local print newspaper available 

• consequential amendments to remove requirements for certain statements 
regarding appeal rights to be included in public notices 

• consequential changes to ensure notice is provided to nearby public hospitals 
and airports 

• housekeeping amendments for the removal of spent provisions related to DC 
exemptions for additional residential units and the prescribed amount of time for 
the DC freeze period 

You can view copies of the amending Planning Act regulations on Ontario’s e-Laws 
website: 

• Ontario Regulation 285/24 – amending Ontario Regulation 543/06 “Official Plans 
and Plan Amendments” 

• Ontario Regulation 286/24 – amending Ontario Regulation 545/06 “Zoning By-
Laws, Holding By-Laws and Interim Control By-Laws” 

• Ontario Regulation 287/24 – amending Ontario Regulation 544/06 “Plans of 
Subdivision” 

• Ontario Regulation 288/24 – amending Ontario Regulation 197/96 “Consent 
Applications” 

• Ontario Regulation 289/24 – amending Ontario Regulation 200/96 “Minor 
Variance Applications” 
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• Ontario Regulation 290/24 – amending Ontario Regulation 509/20 – “Community 
Benefits Charges and Parkland” 

• Ontario Regulation 291/24 – amending Ontario Regulation 549/06 “Prescribed 
Time Period – Subsections 51 (52.4) of the Act” 

You can view copies of the amending Development Charges Act, 1997 regulations on 
Ontario’s e-Laws website: 

• Ontario Regulation 279/24 – amending Ontario Regulation 82/98 – “General” 

If you have any questions about the changes to the land use planning and appeal 
system, including the Planning Act regulatory changes, please email 
PlanningConsultation@ontario.ca. 

If you have any questions about the changes to the Development Charges Act, 1997, 
including the regulatory changes related to public notice requirements under the Act and 
other matters, please email MFPB@ontario.ca. 

Sincerely, 

Laura Evangelista, Director 
Provincial Policy Branch 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs 

Ruchi Parkash, Director 
Municipal Finance Policy Branch 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs 
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Ministry of Public and 
Business Service Delivery 
VIA EMAIL: 
consumer@ontario.ca 

Association of Municipal 
Clerk and Treasurers of 
Ontario (AMCTO) 
VIA EMAIL: 
amcto@amcto.com 

Township of Puslinch 
7404 Wellington Road 34 

Puslinch, ON N0B 2J0 
www.puslinch.ca 

July 4, 2024 

RE: 6.13 Township of Alnwick Haldimand resolution regarding MFIPPA Modernization 

Please be advised that Township of Puslinch Council, at its meeting held on June 12, 2024 
considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved: 

Resolution No. 2024-210: Moved by Councillor Sepulis and 
Seconded by Councillor Hurst 

That the Consent Agenda item 6.13 listed for June 12, 2024 Council meeting be 
received; and 

That Council direct staff to send a support resolution accordingly. 

CARRIED 

As per the above resolution, please accept a copy of this correspondence for your information 
and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Justine Brotherston 
Municipal Clerk 

CC: All Ontario Municipalities 
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Hon. Graydon Smith Association of Municipal Township of Puslinch 
Minister of Natural Resources Clerk and Treasurers of 7404 Wellington Road 34 
5th Floor Ontario (AMCTO) Puslinch, ON N0B 2J0 
99 Wellesley St. VIA EMAIL: www.puslinch.ca 
Toronto, ON M7A 1W3 amcto@amcto.com 
VIA EMAIL: July 4, 2024 
Graydon.Smith@pc.ola.org 

Association 
of Municipalities Ontario (AMO) 
VIA EMAIL: 
amo@amo.on.ca 

RE: Township of Lake of Bays Resolutions regarding Request for Royal Assent of Administrative 
Monetary Penalty System in the Ontario Building Code Act 

Please be advised that Township of Puslinch Council, at its meeting held on June 12, 2024 
considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved: 

Resolution No. 2024-209: Moved by Councillor Sepulis and 
Seconded by Councillor Hurst 

That the Consent Agenda items 6.11 listed for June 12, 2024 Council meeting be 
received; and 

That Council direct staff to send a support resolution accordingly. 

CARRIED 

As per the above resolution, please accept a copy of this correspondence for your information 
and consideration. 

Sincerely, 
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Justine Brotherston 
Municipal Clerk 

CC: All Ontario Municipalities 
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July 4, 2024 

Jennifer Tracey, Senior Director 
Strategic Communications & Guest Experience 

VIA EMAIL ONLY: jtracey@torontozoo.ca 

To Whom it May Concern: 

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Smiths Falls passed the 
following resolution at their June 17th, 2024 Council meeting: 

Provincial Regulations Needed to Restrict Keeping of Non-Native (“exotic”) 
Wild Animals 
WHEREAS Ontario has more private non-native (“exotic”) wild animal keepers, 
roadside zoos, mobile zoos, wildlife exhibits and other captive wildlife operations 
than any other province; and, 
WHEREAS the Province of Ontario has of yet not developed regulations to 
prohibit or restrict animal possession, breeding, or use of non-native (“exotic”) 
wild animals in captivity; and, 
WHEREAS non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can pose very serious human 
health and safety risks, and attacks causing human injury and death have 
occurred in the province; and, 
WHEREAS the keeping of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can cause poor 
animal welfare and suffering, and poses risks to local environments and wildlife; 
and, 
WHEREAS owners of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can move from one 
community to another even after their operations have been shut down due to 
animal welfare or public health and safety concerns; and, 
WHEREAS municipalities have struggled, often for months or years, to deal with 
nonnative (“exotic”) wild animal issues and have experienced substantive 
regulatory, administrative, enforcement and financial challenges; and, 
AND WHEREAS the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the 
Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO) 
and the Municipal Law Enforcement Officers' Association (MLEOA) have 
indicated their support for World Animal Protection’s campaign for provincial 
regulations of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals and roadside zoos in letters to 
the Ontario Solicitor General and Ontario Minister for Natural Resources and 
Forestry; 

613.283.4124 • info@smithsfalls.ca • www.smithsfalls.ca 
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THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of the 
Town of Smiths Falls hereby petitions the provincial government to implement 
provincial regulations to restrict the possession, breeding, and use of non-native 
(“exotic”) wild animals and license zoos in order to guarantee the fair and 
consistent application of policy throughout Ontario for the safety of Ontario’s 
citizens and the non-native (“exotic”) wild animal population; 
AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution will be forwarded to all 
municipalities in Ontario for support and that each endorsement be then 
forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, Ontario Solicitor General, Ontario Minister 
for Natural Resources and Forestry, local M.P.P., AMO, AMCTO, and MLEAO. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions and/or concerns. 

Yours truly, 

Kerry Costello 
Town Clerk 

613.283.4124 • info@smithsfalls.ca • www.smithsfalls.ca 
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